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DATES TO REMEMBER – 2019 

TERM 2 
Week 1 
Tue, 30 Apr Students return to school  
 
 Cross Country Carnival  
 Yrs K-2 – at school 
 Yrs 3-6 – Olds Park 
 
 Online applications open for 

Opportunity Class Placement in 2020 
 
Wed, 1 May Winter uniform  
 
Week 2 
Mon, 6 May Athletics Carnival – Track Events 
 The Ridge Athletics Track, Barden 

Ridge 
 
Wed, 8 May 2020 Kindergarten School Tour and 

Parent Information Session - 9.45am 
 
Thu, 9 May Mother’s Day Stall 
 
Week 3 
14-16 May NAPLAN (students in Years 3 and 5) 
 
Week 4 
Tue, 21 May Soundwaves Parent Information 

Session 5-6pm 
 
Wed, 22 May Soundwaves Parent Information 

Session 9.30-10.30am 
 
Fri, 24 May Soundwaves Parent Information 

Session 5-6pm 
 
Week 5 
Tue, 28 May Senior Choir SPAF Rehearsal at Oatley 

West PS 
 
Wed, 29 May SPAF Auditions 
 
Week 9 
Tue, 25 Jun Senior Choir SPAF Rehearsal at Oatley 

West PS 

TERM 3 
Week 2 
Wed, 31 Jul Opportunity Class Placement Test 
 

 
Week 6 
27-28 Aug School Show 

 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 
Peakhurst Public School acknowledges the people of the 
Tharawal Nation, who are the traditional custodians of 
the land on which the school is built. We would also like 
to pay respect to the Elders past, present and future of 
the Tharawal Nation and extend that respect to all 
Aboriginal people involved with Peakhurst Public School. 
 

AWARDS – Weeks 10 & 11 
CLASS AWARD 

K Green Tejas, Eva 
K Orange Rebecca, Garry 
K Red Ashley, Hassan 
K Yellow Tiffany, Derek 
1 Red Zoha, Harkiran 
1 Yellow Murphy, Lily 
1/2 Purple Angus, Maddie 
1/2 White Angus, Alisha 
2 Green Lindsey, Vansh 
2 Orange Nika, Emma 
2 Red Summer Rose, Zahra 
2 Yellow Aaliyah M, Aaliyah S, Jazmin 
3/4 White Anastacia 
3/4 Teal Harley-Rose 
3/4 Magenta Vanshdeep 
5/6 Aqua Ty 
5/6 Blue Tanjirah 
5/6 Purple Aaron 
5/6 Teal Jasleen 

BRONZE AWARD 
1 Yellow Murphy 
1/2 Purple Peixi 
1/2 White Angus 
2 Green Aaron 
2 Red Mariam, Zahraa 
3/4 White Zahra, Natalie, Lara 
3/4 Teal Leilani 
3/4 Blue Isla, Pierre, Julieta 
5/6 Aqua Malaak 
5/6 Blue Kenzy, Chloe 
5/6 Purple Liam, Freddie, Emeline, Jessica 

SILVER AWARD 
3/4 White Hayley 
3/4 Blue Zeta, Isla 

SRC AWARD 
K Green Brendan 



 

K Orange Fatimah 
K Red Regina 
K Yellow Renee 
1 Red Janny 
1/2 Purple Georgia 
1/2 White Viktoria 
2 Green Narjes 
2 Orange Nickeetah 
2 Red Hassan 
2 yellow Shattvik 
3/4 White Lara 
3/4 Teal Josephine 
3/4 Magenta Rayyan 
3/4 Blue Wesley 
5/6 Aqua Max 
5/6 Blue Izak 
5/6 Purple Declan 
5/6 Teal Raymond 

 

PSSA SPORTS REPORT – 12 April 
CRICKET 
JUNIOR 
Peakhurst 181 Peakhurst Sth 111 
SENIOR 
Peakhurst 181 Peakhurst Sth 72 
 
TEEBALL 
Peakhurst 12 Oatley 6 
SOFTBALL 
Peakhurst 10 Oatley 4 
 
TOUCH FOOTBALL 
JUNIOR 
Peakhurst 1 Oatley 2 
SENIOR 
Peakhurst 2 Oatley 3 
 
AFL 
GIRLS 
Peakhurst 45 Beverly Hills 44 
BOYS 
Peakhurst 25 Beverly Hills 29 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you so much to Mrs Morgan and her wonderful 
team of P&C supporters who organised the Easter Egg 
raffle for our students. It was lovely to see the 

excitement on the student’s faces as the names were 
drawn. Thank you to Moussa Choker for doing the 
shopping. All students received a chocolate Easter egg 
from P&C. 
 
SRC Mufti Day 
As you know, yesterday was also Mufti day for our 
students. Thank you for your generosity. The school 
raised over $600 to support a school in Romania. This will 
buy paper and pens or books…just basic essentials for 
the children to use. The charity is being supported by a 
student from Lilli Pilli PS and there has been a recent 
article published in the Leader which appears later in 
FOCUS.  
 
After visiting a Romanian school while visiting his uncle, 
Ryan has made it his mission to make learning more 
accessible for children in that school. He came and spoke 
to our SRC who decided to make it one of our fund raising 
targets. 
 
Congratulations 
Congratulations to both Halle and Erana who were 
successful in gaining a place in the Georges River/Botany 
Bay Zone Girls Touch team! 
 
5/6 Purple Overnight Study Camp 
A group of very tired students and 2 very tired teachers 
returned home from their 2 day study camp yesterday 
afternoon. I have spoken to a few students and they had 
a fantastic experience exploring the local National Park 
and learning about the animals, habitats and 
environments. They created short documentaries about 
their learning. I’m looking forward to the ‘Show and Tell’. 
Thank you to both Mrs Karatasoulis and Mr Willis for 
organising and accompanying the students. 
 
Staff Term 2 
In early Term 2 some staff will be replaced by others: 
 

 5/6 Blue; Ms Lloyd will be away Week 1 and replaced 
by Ms Porter. 

 Mrs Dalton is replaced by Ms Steinhardt in Week 1 
and then Ms Porter for the remainder of the term. 
Mrs Dalton is on maternity leave. 

 Bronze; Ms Zanetti is away Weeks 1&2 and replaced 
by Ms Pacchuau. Ms Campbell is relieving Assistant 
Principal. 

 5/6 Teal; Ms Stephen is away Week 2 and replaced by 
Ms Steinhardt 

 Silver; Ms McLennan is away 9th-14th May (Weeks2/3) 

and is replaced by Ms Hanna. 

 Platinum; Ms Pozoglou is away for the remainder of 



 

the year on maternity leave and Ms Jones will replace 
her. 

 Ms Lajmanovska will also be joining the staff as a 
relief teacher. 

 
ANZAC Day 
Today we recognised the service of Australian and New 
Zealand men and women in war. Lead by our student 
leaders, it was a moving and respectful commemoration. 
During the holidays on 25th April, I will be joining our 
student leaders at the service at 9:30m at Club Rivers, 
where we will lay a wreath from the School Community. 
 

 
 
Lastly, I wish everyone a wonderful, happy and safe 
holiday. This has been a very long and busy term and I 
know we are all looking forward to the break. Enjoy the 
time with your family over the festive season.  
 
School returns for students on Tuesday, 30 April. 
 

CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 
A reminder that the Cross Country Carnival will be held 
on Tuesday, 30th April 2019. 
 
PLEASE NOTE THIS IS THE FIRST DAY OF TERM 2! 
 
Students in Years K-2 will run the course at school.  
Students in Years 3-6 will compete at Olds Park, leaving 
school at 10:00am (after scripture) and walking with 
their class and their teacher.  
 
Everyone is asked to wear their school sports uniform 
with a shirt in the colour of their sport house i.e. Waratah 
wear red shirts, Wattle wear yellow and Bluegum wear 
blue. Students must wear their school hat, comfortable 
running shoes and a jacket/tracksuit pants that can easily 
be removed for the race if the morning is cool. 

SOUNDWAVES PARENT 
INFORMATION SESSIONS 
Thank you to the 163 parents who responded to the 
recent online survey. We will be holding 3 sessions next 
term to familiarise parents with our new synthetic 
phonics program, Soundwaves. The same information 
will be presented at each session. 
 
Each session will run for 1 hour in the Gumbaya Centre 
(next to School Office). These sessions are for parents 
only and in order to take in all the information we 
suggest that children do not attend.  
 
We have tried to cover as many of the times/days that 
we possibly could to allow for the majority of our 
community to attend over the week. 
 
The dates are: 
Tuesday, 21st May  5.00pm - 6.00pm 
Wednesday, 22nd May  9.30am -10.30am 
Friday, 24th May  5.00pm - 6.00pm 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
Next week Years 1-6 will be focusing on: 

 

 
 

The most common graphemes that represent 
this phoneme are o and a. 

 
You’ll find this phoneme in words such as 

o’clock, hopping, wash and wander. 
 

Students can access the Online Activities 
at home using their grade login at 

http://www.soundwaveskids.com.au 
 
 

http://www.soundwaveskids.com.au/


 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 
(PBL) UPDATE 
 
 
 
 
This term the PBL team has been busy working with the 
staff to review our discipline system. This has not been 
reviewed for many years and was an opportunity to 
make some changes. The first change is that we have 
now replaced our ‘level’ system with ‘minor’ and ‘major’ 
behaviours. We have also changed the term ‘detention’ 
with a more appropriately named Reflection Session. A 
copy of this will be put in Focus next term. The teachers 
have also been trained in using the recording and 
notification system in the school’s new internal tracking 
and monitoring system, Sentral.  
 
The SRC is in the process of deciding our mascot. The 
class representatives have asked for suggestions and will 
be choosing from a short list early next term. 
 
You may have noticed some of the assembly awards 
have had an update. Mrs Reardon refreshed the merit 
awards for 3-6 and the bronze and silver Brag Book 
award certificates. When students receive a bronze or 
silver award, a sticker will be placed in their Brag Book 
and a certificate will be presented in the assembly. 
Students can take the certificate home and share their 
success with their family. The SRC also updated their 
assembly award. 
 
Next term the whole school will begin to investigate how 
our expectations to be safe, be respectful, be responsible 
and be an active learner relate to areas around the 
school. You will be regularly informed in FOCUS of what 
the students will be learning. 
 

EASTER RAFFLE 
The P&C Easter raffle was a great success yesterday and 
a few lucky boys and girls went home with some yummy 
chocolate treats! The P&C also gifted each child with a 
small Easter egg so no one went home empty handed! 
Thank you to all the families who bought raffle tickets, 
the proceeds of which will go towards continuing 
upgrades to the playground areas. 
 
Special thanks goes to Woolworths at Hurstville for 
generously donating some of the Easter eggs. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Our annual P&C Mother’s Day stall will be held on 
Thursday, 9th May with gifts for students to purchase for 
their mothers and grandmothers. This year we will be 
arranging for the older students to take their younger 
siblings to the stall so they can purchase gifts together. 
More information will be sent out in week 1 of term 2.  
 
As always, we will need volunteers to help out on the day 
between 9am and 3pm. Please consider whether you can 
give some of your time to help make it a fun experience 
for the kids.  Please email the P&C at 
pandcpps@gmail.com if you can help. Thank you in 
advance! 
 
P&C 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PEAKHURST 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

TERM TWO 

PLANNER 

 

WEEK Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
 

1 

29 April 
 

School Development Day 
 - teachers only 

30 
 

All students return 
 

K-6 Cross Country  
Carnival 

1 May 
 

 

2 
 

K-2 Assembly: K Green 

3 
 

PSSA Season 1 
Round 9 

 
 

2 

6 
 

K-6 Athletics Carnival 
The Ridge, Barden Ridge 

7 
 

8 
Kindergarten 2020  

School Tour and 
Information Session 

9.45am 

9 
 

Mother’s Day Stall 
 

No K-2 Assembly 
 

10 
 

PSSA Season 1 
Semi Finals and Finals 

 
 

3 

13 14 
 

 

15 
 

 

16 
 
 

 

No K-2 Assembly 

17 
 

PSSA Season 2 Trials 

 
 

4 

20     
 

21 
Soundwaves Parents 
Information Session 

5-6pm 
Gumbaya Centre 

22 
Soundwaves Parents 
Information Session 

9.30-10.30am 
Gumbaya Centre 

23 
 

K-2 Assembly: K Red 
 

District Cross Country 

24 
PSSA Season 2 Trials 

 

Soundwaves Parents 
Information Session 

5-6pm 
Gumbaya Centre 

 
 

5 

27 28    
 

Senior Choir SPAF 
Rehearsal at  

Oatley West PS 

29       
 

SPAF Auditions 

30 
 

K-2 Assembly: K Yellow 
 

 

31 
 

PSSA Season 2  
Round 1 

 
 

6 

3 June 4       
 

5 
 

6 
 

K-2 Assembly: K Orange 

7 
 

PSSA Season 2  
Round 2 

 
 

7 

10 
 

 

11 12 13 
 

K-2 Assembly: 2 Green 

14 
 

PSSA Season 2  
Round 3 

 
 

8 

17 
 

18 19 
 

 

20 
 

K-2 Assembly: 2 Red 

21 
 

PSSA Season 2  
Round 4 

 
 

9 

24 
 

25 
Senior Choir SPAF 

Rehearsal at  
Oatley West PS 

26 
 

 

27 
 

K-2 Assembly: 2 Orange 
 
 

28 
PSSA Season 2  

Round 5 
 

Semester One Reports  
sent home 

 
 

10 

1 July  
 

 

2 3 
 

4 
 
 
 

K-2 Assembly: 2 Yellow 
 
 

5 
 

 

PSSA Season 2  
Round 6 

 

School Holidays 
Monday 8th July - Friday 19th July 2019 

 

Term 3: School Development Day - Monday 22nd July. All students return Tuesday 23rd July 2019. 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

NAPLAN Years 3 and 5 



    PEAKHURST PUBLIC SCHOOL P & C COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

DATE: Wednesday 20th March 2019 

 

MEETING OPENED:  9:31 am 

ATTENDEES:  Sally L, Leanne O, Andrea M, Sue H, Coralie B, Moussa C, Katja D-C, 
Cecilia M, Magdalene B, Tracy M 

APOLOGIES:   Kimberley L, Connie F, Karen G 

BUSINESS:  The Principal, Mrs Sally Lawson declared all executive positions of the 
P&C Committee Vacant.  

 Nominations open for new Office Bearers for the forthcoming year. 

 

PRESIDENT:  Nomination : Andrea Morgan (Nominated by Leanne O and seconded 
by Moussa C) 

    Andrea Morgan accepted the nomination and was elected President. 

VICE PRESIDENT:  Nomination : Tracey Millman (Nominated by Leanne O and seconded 
by Andrea M) 

Tracey Millman accepted the nomination and was elected Vice 
President. 

SECRETARY:  Nomination : Vacant 

  

TREASURER:   Nomination: Sue Heslop (Nominated by Leanne O and seconded by 
Andrea M) 

 
    Sue Heslop accepted the nomination and was elected Treasurer. 
 
FUNDRAISING:  Nomination : Moussa Choker (Nominated by Andrea M and seconded 

by Tracey M) 

Moussa Choker accepted the nomination and was elected as 
Fundraising Committee Coordinator. 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE:  Nomination: Kamal K, Karen G 

    Kamal K, Karen G accepted the nomination  

BOOK CLUB:    Carly N and Anna T 

AUDITOR:  Siganos and Co. Accountants 

 

CLOSE OF AGM:  The AGM was concluded and the regular monthly meeting 
commenced immediately. 



 PEAKHURST PUBLIC SCHOOL P & C COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

DATE: Wednesday 20th March 2019 

 

MEETING OPENED:  9.42am 
 
ATTENDEES:  Sally L, Leanne O, Moussa C, Coralie B, Andrea M, Cecilia M, 

Katja D-C, Sue H, Magdalene B, Tracey M, Siobhan B 
 

APOLOGIES:   Kimberley L, Karen G, Connie F 
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES: Accepted by the meeting.  
 
CORRESPONDENCE: Email from Footsteps to pay upfront for Disco for the next two 

years. Sue H to check if it is necessary to lock in dates and pay 
upfront. 

 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Presented by Sue H 

Bank Balance at 31 January 2019    $33,419.74 

    Income 

    Interest       $2.55 
    Workers Comp Refund       $907.87 
 
    Expenses 
    Year 6 Farewell Reimbursement $379.83 

 
Closing Balance at 28 February 2019  $33,950.33 
 
NB: Workers compensation gave a refund to the P&C due to the 
fact that the Canteen was stopped halfway through the year. 

 
UNIFORM REPORT:  Presented by Sue H 
 

Bank Balance at 31 October 2018  $27,469.06 
 
Income 

    Uniform Sales   $9,184.00 
Interest   $2.71 

     
    Expenses 
    Merchant Fees   $46.75 
    Online Service Fees  $15.87 

 
Closing Balance at 30 November 2018 $36,593.15 

 
Bank Balance at 30 November 2018  $36,593.15 
 



Income 

    Uniform Sales   $3,976.00 
Interest   $2.63 

     
    Expenses 
    Merchant Fees   $71.49 
    Online Service Fees  $33.33 
    Uniform Purchases  $11,044.21 
    Wages    $1,919.91 

 
Closing Balance at 31 December 2018 $27,502.84 

 
Bank Balance at 31 December 2018  $27,502.84 

 
Income 

    Uniform Sales     $1,166.00 
Interest     $1.78 

     
    Expenses 
    Merchant Fees     $46.75 
    Tfr to General Account for Disco  $328.00 
    Tfr to General Account for Yr 6 Farewell  $30.00 
    Wages      $835.02 
    Uniform Purchases    $7,945.50 
  

Closing Balance at 31 January 2019  $19,485.35 
 

Bank Balance at 31 January 2019  $19,485.35 
 
Income 

    Uniform Sales   $15,100.00 
Interest   $2.22 

     
    Expenses 
    Merchant Fees   $46.75 
    Online Service Fees  $80.37 

 
Closing Balance at 28 February 2019  $34,460.45 

 
Leanne O on behalf of Kimberley L 
General  

• Girls shorts have been delivered in the form of a size set 
for try-ons and orders for term four. Stock will be ordered 
in after initial interest to better guide numbers required.  

• Hem issue has been settled. All items credited and faulty 
items also mended and returned for resale at no charge. 
Items all sold for $30. Thank you for support, Pickles was 
very supportive and helpful also after initial discussions as 
fault was realised to be just that.  



• Winter stock order mostly all received, awaiting tunics 
week one term two. 

• Question – a parent raised an issue with regard to the 
latest batch of girls’ dresses – the parent noticed that 
there was not much difference in uniform sizes from 12-
16.  Sally L requested that Pickles send the Uniform shop 
the fair measurement for the girls’ uniforms as a reference.  

 
Shopify  

• The PPS P&C Association ABN was received and added to 
Shopify. 

• A full shop and store stock take were undertaken for 
numbers to be accurate for the new Shopify system.  

• iPad received- thanks for speedy turnaround.  

• Shopify. watch this space it is almost all together.  
 

 
FUNDRAISING REPORT: Presented by Andrea Morgan 

Upcoming 2019 Fundraisers – VOLUNTEER’S NEEDED 

• Election Fundraiser 

• Easter Raffle  

• Mother’s day  

• Walk-a-thon  

• Father’s day 

• School Disco 

Election Fundraiser 
 
  General 

• There has been a great response to the callout for 
Volunteers. Thank you to all who have submitted their form. 
However, there are still a few timeslots to fill. MORE 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED. At all times there will need to be 3 
people on the BBQ (1 to cook, 1 to serve and 1 to take 
money and give a ticket), and 2-3 running the cake stall. All 
together at least 6 people. 

• Siobhan B is organising the roster of volunteers and will 
advise all volunteers of their time slots and provide Moussa 
C with a roster for who is running the BBQ. 

• Sue H will provide a Float of $150.00. Till to be purchased by 
Andrea M. 
 

Advertising 

• Coralie B has organised the electronic board to advertise the 
fundraiser. 

• Kylie C personally paid for Corflute Flyers and sent Sue H the 
invoice.  

• Sue H to pay the invoice from Kylie C from General account. 

• GA’s to put up Corflute Flyers on fence at 4 different 
locations to advertise the Election Fundraiser. 

 



BBQ 

• Coralie B checked with GA’s to see if there is gas for the BBQ 
and advised the P&C will need to provide the gas for the 
BBQ.  Moussa C to source gas for BBQ’s. 

• Moussa C has sourced other drinks as well as water. 

• Purchase of sausage sandwich will require a ticket.  
 

Cake stall 

• Pricing of the cakes will be done on the day. 

• Clearance has been given to use the Canteen as a place to 
store the cakes. 
 

Raising awareness within the School Community of P&C 
Fundraising Activities 

• Moussa C requested permission to set up a P&C Fundraising 
Facebook page.  Moussa C believes this would be a better 
means of communication to involve people and get them 
onboard with Fundraising activities.  Sally L will check 
Department of Education guidelines and will ring the PPS 
media unit. Moussa C to provide more information on how 
it will “run” and will check other sites such as “mums of the 
shire” and how they have run their Facebook site.  

• At present the P&C have the PPS P&C volunteers Messenger 
Chat group. 

• Tracey M mentioned ‘Central’ as an option for sending out 
notifications. 

• PPS has an Instagram school page run by Jan Reardon and 
there is also Enews which is a formal platform. 

• The P&C requested to use Enews as the main means of 
communication for the moment. 

Easter   
    General 

• PPS does not hold an Easter Hat parade, this is due to the fact 
there are many other activities undertaken at PPS. 

• This year the P&C have decided to purchase an Easter egg 
for each child.  This will be around 620-700 Easter eggs.   
Moussa C to source Cadbury chocolate Easter eggs. 

Easter Raffle  
General 

• Tracey M to purchase raffle tickets and use the PPS stamp (to be 
retrieved from the office) to stamp the back of the tickets.  

• Andrea M to prepare a flyer for Enews. 

• This year parents will not be asked to donate Easter eggs. 
 

Budget 

• The Easter Budget is set at $500.  $300 for eggs for each child. 
$200 for prizes. The P&C accepted the budget.  

• Monies raised will go towards relining the basketball area and to 
provide Softfall over the asphalt under the Cola in the senior 
playground.  Sally L will get quotes.  Magdalene B to also provide 
quote. 



Purchasing tickets and Prizes 

• Moussa C to source Easter Gift baskets which will be raffled 
off and drawn in front of the whole school.  Sally L to look at 
numbers of children in each stage to determine the number 
of baskets required. 

• 10 tickets per family, book of 10 at $1 per ticket. 

• Final money is due Friday 5th of April, 2019. 

• The prizes will be drawn on Thursday 11th April, 2019 in the 
Assembly hall. 

  Mother’s Day 
    General 

• Mother’s Day 2019 is on Sunday the 12th May, 2019. 

• This year the P&C will try a new system to limit the amount of 
work undertaken by Volunteers. For example, no wrapping of 
presents, just draw string bags. 

Budget 

• The budget for Mother’s Day was set at $3,500.00. The P&C 
accepted the budget.  

Purchasing of gifts 

• Moussa C to start ordering presents. Katja D-C and Cecilia M will 
work with Moussa C to purchase quality presents. Moussa C will 
table some options. 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:   Presented by Sally L  
 

Mark Coure and Lion Club Donation 

• $30,000 has been donated from Mark Coure and the 
Lugarno Lion’s club. The donated money will be used to 
create a sensory garden and improve the physical 
environment around the Support Unit. Sally L will organise 
for Mark Coure to cut the ribbon when the sensory garden 
is completed. Sally L would like Martina Zanetti to be 
present and photographed alongside Mark Coure as she has 
worked tirelessly to get this through.  

GENERAL BUSINESS:  

Tracey M raised the concern again for a “Lolly pop person” to 
be put on Bailey Parade. Sally L advised that at present PPS has 
just fallen short of the numbers necessary for a “lolly-pop 
person” to be placed at the crossing. There is a need for a 
certain number of children to cross at the crossing. They count 
cars and children who use the crossing. Tracey M would like to 
revisit this issue. 

UPCOMING MEETINGS:   
The date for the next P&C meeting is Monday 8th April, 2019 at 
7pm in the Principal’s Office near the Gumbaya Learning centre, 
Block A. The date will be advertised in the Focus.  

 
MEETING CLOSED:  10.55am 



PEAKHURST
PUBLIC SCHOOL

School Tour 
and

Information Morning

Kindergarten 2020 families 

are invited to attend a 

Wednesday 
8th 

May 2019 
9.45am in the Gumbuya Centre

Please RSVP to the School office

by Friday 3
rd 

May on 9153-9157



Georges River College 

Hurstville Boys Campus 

 

  
  

 
  

 

 

 

 

Celebration Dinner 6pm in the Bini  

$90 per Adult or a table of 10 $850 

Dinner tickets:  https://www.trybooking.com/BBNWE 

 

  

90th ANNIVERSARY 
Saturday 18th May 

2019 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/BBNWE

